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October 4, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

I am pleased to transmit to you three pieces of proposed legislation that will allow the County to levy and collect property taxes in 2020 to support the 2019-2020 biennial budget.  This package includes a property tax ordinance and two versions of the levy certification ordinance.

The property tax ordinance, often referred to as the “Sunshine Ordinance”, is required by State law if a taxing district wishes to increase its levies by the lesser of 1% or the implicit price deflator.  Since the implicit price deflator is higher than 1%, this ordinance is not accompanied by a substantial need ordinance.  

As a note, if property tax growth was not limited to 1% and instead grew at the implicit price deflator of 1.4%, the 2020 property tax collections for the General Fund would be approximately $1.5 million higher.  Additionally, if the property tax growth was tied to local inflation for 2019 which is closer to 2.5%, the General Fund tax collections would be $5.5 million higher.
This proposed property tax ordinance assumes that the Emergency Medical Services levy passes at the proposed level in November 2019.  If it does not pass, the Regular Levy figures in the ordinance will need to be revised.  

The levy certification ordinance is necessary for the Treasury Section of the Finance and Business Operations Division to issue property tax statements in the correct amounts. Consistent with prior years, there are two proposed versions of the levy certification ordinance. 

These ordinances are consistent with the financial stewardship goal of the Strategic Plan, reflect continued sound financial management, and will help maintain King County’s long term fiscal strength.  If you have any questions or comments, please contact Aaron Rubardt, Deputy Director of the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9715.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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